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The Concord Township Board of Trustees met in regular session on Monday, July 25, 2011 at the Concord Township Administrative Building.  Chairman Karen Koch called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.  The roll was called; in attendance were Trustees Karen Koch, Joe Garrett and Bart Johnson.  Several guests were also present.  
The minutes of the previous meeting were read.  Mr. Garrett moved and Mr. Johnson seconded to approve the minutes as presented.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.  Motion passed.
Public Input


Resident, Marilyn Johnson, presented a Concord Township High School diploma from 1922 to the Board.  The diploma, in the name of Ruth Evadna Sperow, was found at 8134 Concord Road, which was the Sperow farm until 1971.  The Board thanked Mrs. Johnson for donating the diploma to the township, and would like to display it in the new building.

Delaware County Prosecuting Attorney, Carol O’Brien, and Assistant Prosecutor, Chris Betts, were present to discuss ongoing issues with National Contracting Group and the new township building.  Mr. Johnson moved to enter into Executive Session.  Mr. Garrett seconded this motion.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.  Motion passed.

Mr. Garrett moved to return to Regular Session.  Mr. Johnson seconded this motion.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.  Motion passed.

Trustee Johnson moved to send a letter to National Contracting Group stating the following items:  All work on the township building must be finished by August 17, 2011 to the township’s satisfaction so a permanent occupancy can be obtained.  All subcontractors must be paid, and liquidated damages may be claimed.  If terms are not met, the project will be turned over to the Delaware County Prosecuting Attorney’s office to make claim against National’s bond.  A second letter shall also be sent to National’s surety, notifying them the township is starting the above process.  Mr. Garrett seconded this motion.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.  Motion passed.

Kelly McClain, Ohio Insurance Agency, presented updated benefit packets for township employees, and asked if there were any questions he could help with.  Chief Cooper mentioned a couple cases where neither worker’s comp nor the medical insurance covered claims.  Mr. McClain will investigate the issues.
Old Business

The estimate for additional road work was received from the Delaware County Engineer’s Office.  Due to Tartan Fields Drive needing full-depth repair, the township’s road improvement cost will increase by $32,130.00.  Since this figure is more than ten percent of the original road improvement project cost of $260,468.55, Trustee Garrett moved to include the additional Tartan Fields Drive repair, but omit the $96,010.55 improvements to Calhoun Road until next year.  Trustee Johnson seconded this motion.  It was noted Calhoun was in better condition and could wait until next year’s work, especially since the grading will be reclaimed.  Vote: 3-0.  Motion passed.  A letter will be sent to the Engineer’s Office notifying them of the change, with a new road improvement project cost of $196,558.00.  Trustee Garrett wants a road plan developed to assess future improvements.

Director of Operations, Todd Cooper, reported there was a small leak in the new building from rain over the weekend.  Facemyer Excavating is also working with our township road department on final grading.  Drainage issues continue to hold up the final occupancy permit.


Multiple calls have been made to Steve Stavros, Stavros Technologies, about getting the phone systems operating at the new building, with no response.  Frontier will pull multiple lines into the new building for possible future use.  Zoning Board member, Darren Webb, noted his business uses Val-Tech to host their VOIP phone system and has no problems.  He will work with Mr. Cooper in case another company is needed.
The tennis court contract was received from Roese Brothers Paving and needs reviewed by an attorney.  Since Mr. Betts cannot review, Trustee Garrett suggested using Chris Rinehart, who was recommended by Berlin Township.  Mr. Garrett moved to hire Rinehart, Rishel & Cuckler, Ltd. to review the tennis court contract.  Mr. Johnson seconded this motion.  Vote: 3-0.  Motion passed.  Mr. Johnson moved and Ms. Koch seconded to name Trustee Garrett as liason for the Board of Trustees in matters pertaining to the tennis court contract.  Vote: 3-0.  Motion passed. 
Mr. Cooper obtained an estimate for the basketball court to be sealed and repainted when the tennis court is completed.  The estimate includes having the large crack patched in the basketball court, for a total cost of $2,689.00.  Trustee Johnson moved and Trustee Garrett seconded to approve the basketball court repair estimate of $2,689.00.  Vote: 3-0.  Motion passed.  The Trustees would also like to enroll in a tennis court maintenance program.  
Trustee Garrett reminded the Board to be thinking of projects for the 2012 Preservation Parks Improvement Grant.
   Trustee Johnson discussed lease programs for mowers versus purchasing the new Snapper mower per last meeting.  He believes the lease programs are not very advantageous over the years and recommended the Road Department move forward with the purchase of the Snapper.  Discussion was held on the total number of mowers needed to complete township work and possible future trades.
Mr. Johnson updated the Board on the availability of State of Ohio land adjacent to Concord Park.  The State DAS and Corrections leaders are meeting the beginning of August to decide what to do with the land.   
New Business

Due to a resident request, Trustee Johnson moved to conduct a speed study on Clark Shaw Road.  Trustee Garrett seconded this motion.  Vote: 3-0.  Motion passed.


The Delaware County Township Association will hold their family pig roast on Sunday, August 28, 2011 at the Concord Township Hall.

A driveway and curb repair is needed on Raynor Court where Fisher Homes is building.  Mr. Cooper will get an estimate from Architectural Concrete.

Zoning Inspector, Ric Irvine, reported the Zoning Department issued fourteen permits, nine for new houses, to date for July.  He has worked on a few enforcement calls regarding tall grass, sitting vehicles, and pulling signs.  

Chairman Koch certified the Fiscal Officer provided the current financial reports for the township.  Completing business the Fiscal Officer certified funds have been appropriated and money is in the treasury to pay the bills.  Therefore, Mr. Garrett moved and Ms. Koch seconded to approve purchase orders and pending warrants #919-922, 7994-8032, all totaling $145,056.55.  Vote: 3-0.  Motion passed.
As there was no further business, Trustee Garrett moved and Trustee Koch seconded to adjourn the meeting.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.  Meeting adjourned.
ATTEST                                                      

BOARD OF TRUSTEES
____________________________________

_________________________________
Fiscal Officer








_________________________________







_________________________________

